SQUEEZE PLEASE

Making Space for Everyone

We sell fewer tickets than we used to sell, yet in 2023 some campers who arrived on Friday
morning could not find space. There are many causes (more trailer camping instead of tents,
more people arriving in separate cars, larger awnings/tents for group gatherings, etc.) and many
solutions.

Solutions to reduce the number of cars to make room for tents and campers:

* Groups wanting to camp together should arrive together.

* Designate one or two vehicles for locking up possessions and move the others to Off-Site
parking.
NEW: we've added off-site parking west of WMO property along Pierce Road. The new
West Parking will be accessible from Henrie Brothers using a mowed trail.
ALSO: we still have off-site parking North of WMO property at the corner of 50th Avenue
and Pierce Road.

Day Parking is for people who aren’t camping:
* Day Parking is intended for people who aren’t camping: people who purchased weekend
tickets but are not camping on WMO property, and people who purchase Sunday only
tickets.

Off-Site Parking is for vehicles to be left parked until you are ready to go home.
* Off-Site Parking opens at 2:00 on Friday.
* Campers using Off-Site parking will receive a T-Shirt when leaving on Sunday as a thank-
you gift.
No Camping in Off-Site Parking: only the WMO property is approved by the state as a
campground.

Set up: Please set up your camp to use space efficiently and still have room to spend time with
friends and family:
* Use as little space along the fire lane (road) as possible.
* Use the space along the road (fire lane) for campers (tongue out), motor homes (facing
out), and vehicles (other than vehicles moved to off-site parking).
Consider placing group awnings and tents at the back of your site, behind vehicles and
campers. The goal is to use as little space along the fire lane (road) as possible.
Consider having your group access your camp from 2 fire lanes (roads), with the group
awning at the back of the sites away from the fire lane.
Consider unfurling your awning only part-way if you have a camper or motor home.
Park each camper, motor home, and vehicle close together. Pitch each tent and awning
close together.
We will have additional volunteers helping you find ways to compress your camp so that
we can have space for everyone. Please give them your respect and assistance.
See the following drawing for ideas to use space efficiently.




